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	Change Notification:  
cn_2023_NCAMP_NBRS_ICD-10-AM/ACHI/ACS Upgrade to Twelfth Edition
Date of Issue:  
04 April 2023

	Proposed Implementation Date:  
01 July 2023
	Subject: ICD-10-AM/ACHI/ACS Upgrade to Twelfth Edition

	CHANGE NOTIFICATION

	Summary:
This change notification informs the sector of the upgrade from ICD-10-AM/ACHI/ACS Eleventh Edition to Twelfth Edition in the National Booking Reporting System (NBRS).

	National Collections Impacted by Change:
	NBRS

	Context of the Change: 
ICD-10-AM/ACHI/ACS Twelfth Edition upgrade, from the ICD-10-AM/ACHI/ACS Eleventh Edition.  
NBRS uses ACHI codes to classify the procedure to be performed

	Details of Proposed Change: 
Booking Events submitted into NBRS from 01 July 2023 should use ICD-10-AM/ACHI Twelfth Edition, where the CPAC assessment date is on or after 01 July 2023.
Changes that will be made to NBRS include:
· Rules to ensure that the clinical code, system and type are a valid combination are extended to include Twelfth Edition codes
· Changes will be made to Data Dictionaries, File Specifications and Web Publications
· Only ACHI Twelfth Edition will be valid where the booking status is on or after 1 July 2023, and the booking statuses where the clinical code is mandatory
· Any reference tables that include ACHI will reference the Twelfth Edition
CPAC tool mapping should be updated with ACHI Twelfth Edition codes

	What is Expected of the Sector: 
· Use of ACHI Twelfth Edition to report all Booking Events where a CPAC assessment date is on or after 01 July 2023
· Continue to submit load files to Te Whatu Ora as per File Specification.  Note there are no changes to the current NBRS file load version
· Ensure only valid combinations of the clinical code, type and system are used from 01 July 2023 onwards

	Impact of Change on National Collection(s): 
[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]There will be combinations of Eleventh Edition procedure and health speciality codes which will no longer be valid in the Twelfth Edition. New combinations of the procedure and health speciality codes will take effect in Twelfth Edition. These will be supplied to the Sector when they are available in 2023.

	Contact: If you have any questions regarding this change notice, please email ncamp@health.govt.nz
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